AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 14th day of October, 2009

Roll Call:               George A. Woolsey, Councilman



        Derek N. Benedict, Councilman        

        



        Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman



        Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman


Absent:
       Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor         

Also Present:
        Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town 



        James W. Osborne, Town Engineer


        Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                            Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:01 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE 


Mary Lou Venuto, Receiver of Taxes, led the pledge to the flag.

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA

Add on  # 7C   ENGINEERING:     FEMA

Add on #  8
 ACCOUNTING:     Payroll Clerk 

4.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the audit in the amount of $1,149,928.63 with the exception of voucher number 294234 in the amount of $175.00 making the new total $1,149,753.63. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – abstain; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 3 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 1 absent.

5.
RECEIVER OF TAXES: Sewer Re-levy for 2009


Mary Lou Venuto, Receiver of Taxes came forward and presented the Board with the delinquent Sewer Bond Accounts in the Town of Newburgh from July 1, 2008 through June 30, 2009. Accounts are to be transferred to the County and Town Roll. She is asking the Board to approve a Resolution requesting the Orange County Legislature to authorize the procedure. The total to be relevied is $101,954.41.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution Levying Unpaid Sewer Bond Charges and Assessments in the amount of $101,744.41. The portion for the Town of Newburgh is $101,744.41 and the portion for the Town of Montgomery is $210.00. (see attached) The motion was 


seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

6.
JUSTICE COURT/PERSONNEL: Temporary Court Clerk

Councilwoman Greene said this item was discussed at the October 14th Audit Meeting. One of the Justice Court Clerks is going into the hospital and will be out for approximately six weeks. The Part Time Clerk there has just about reached the hours allotted for working part time. The Board discussed hiring temporary help until the list from the County is obtained and interviews are done. 
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to hire a temporary clerk, for Justice Court through Carols Temporary at a pay rate of $18.00 per hour. The start date is October 16, 2009. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

7.
ENGINEERING:

A.     Storm Water Regulations Phase 2


Todd DePew, Deputy Highway Superintendent, came before the Board. 


James Osborne, Town Engineer’s memo stated:” One of the first tasks McGoey Hauser & Edsall undertook under the stormwater mapping project was to recommend a GPS unit for the Town to purchase or rent. This GPS unit would be used by the Town’s Highway Department to collect the field data of the stormwater collection system necessary to update the Town’s existing outfall map.”


“Based on their experience, MH&E has recommended that the Town purchase or rent a TRIMBLE 79000 GEOXH 2008. Based on the time constraints and cost of renting the unit, it is our recommendation that the Town purchase the unit. This recommendation is based on the fact that this will be a multi-year effort. Additionally, the use of the GPS unit can and should be used to add both sewer and water layers to the map.”

“Purchase includes the hand-held unit (hardware) and computer program (software) and a maintenance contract for both. The price quote for the purchase is attached.” (see attached)


The question was asked by the Board members of who would pay for the unit and is it in the 2009 budget.

Mr. DePew said it is his opinion that the cost would be divided between the Highway Department, Sewer Department and the Water Department. 


Mr. Osborne said he was going to talk to Jackie Calarco, the Town Accountant, to discuss the availability of the funds and then bring this item back. 


Councilman Woolsey asked for the approval of the Departments Heads from the Sewer Department, the Water Department and the Highway Department if the cost of the TRIMBLE 79000 is going to be divided between them.


Councilwoman Greene asked who will operate the unit and how long will the training take. She said if the funds are not available for this item in the 2009 budget then the Board will consider putting it in the 2010 budget. 

Mr. Osborne said it will be operated the Highway Department personnel and they already have some training for doing the GPS. 

B.     Manganese Treatment System

Mr. Osborne’s memo stated: “The contract documents for the Manganese treatment system are complete subject to final approval by the New York State Department of Health. To meet the proposed project completion date of June 2010, we will need to move forward with the bid phase of the project. I have prepared the proposed a bid schedule with this goal in mind. 
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated October 5, 2009, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, for the manganese treatment system bid schedule.

Advertise for Bids
October 21, 2009 in the Mid Hudson Times           
                 and Times Herald Record

October 23, 2009 in the Sentinel

Bid Opening
November 19, 2009 at 2 P.M.

Contract Award
December 7, 2009

Contract Signing & 

Pre-Construction Meeting
December 17, 2009 at 10:00 A.M.

The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


C.     (Add On)     FEMA
Councilman Piaquadio said a resident from Orange Lake, who lives in a high level flood zone, called him to say he was able to obtain Home Owners Insurance through FEMA at a much lower rate than his current insurance agent will give him. Councilman Piaquadio has developed a link on the Town Web Page that will take you to FEMA’s home page. 

8.
(Add On) ACCOUNTING:     Payroll Clerk
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated October 14, 2009, submitted by Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, to accept the recommendation of Jacqueline Calarco, Town Accountant, to permanently appoint Elizabeth Valencia to Principal Payroll Clerk effective Thursday, October 15, 2009. Ms. Valencia will be covered by the provisions of the CSEA contract at the 7th stop grade. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said Elizabeth Valencia current wage will remain the same. 
Ms. Calarco’s memo stated: “She has been a dedicated member of my staff for a number of years.”

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
9.
EXECUTIVE SESSION: Grand Avenue North Culvert Land Acquisition

MOTION was made at 7:26 p.m. by Councilman Benedict to go into Executive Session to discuss the Grand Avenue North Culvert Land Acquisition. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.


MOTION was made at 7:45 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to come out of Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
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MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict that the execution and delivery of the certain Drainage Easements and associated Letter Agreements between the Town of Newburgh and Joseph and Lia Steffy and Jeffrey and Justine Lease for the Grand Avenue North Culvert reconstruction project are hereby authorized and approved and that the Supervisor and other officers and employees of the Town are hereby authorized and empowered to make, execute and deliver, or cause to be made, executed and delivered, in the name of and on behalf of the Town, all such certificates, agreements, documents and papers and to make such payments as may be necessary to effectuate and carry out the contents of this motion and the terms and conditions of the Drainage Easements and Letter Agreements. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

 VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.
10.      ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:47 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent.

Meeting adjourned at 7:47 p.m.

Submitted by

_________________________________                  ___________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
            
